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	Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday, 8th February 2010 at 5.45pm

Present: Derek Snelling (Chair), Dot Procter, Sue Johnstone, Jenny Delany, Dayle Wilton, Suzanne Green, Peter Barker, Ruth Brucker, Bridget Hannaway, Janet McMenamin, Allan Joseph (ex officio)
1.  Apologies: Heath Tolley, Gillian Lewes.
2.  Previous Minutes:
 The Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 11th January 2010 were confirmed as a true and correct record.          Jenny / Derek
3.  Matters Arising: 
The committee welcomed Andrea Gluyas as the new  Grade Captain for Wednesday night. 
4.  Directing and Scoring     
Allan produced a report for the committee. 
  A.  A Directors area has now been established in the East Room though more work needs to be done to the laptop before it can become fully operational. Ideally, this work will be done in readiness for the Tournaments on Sunday and certainly by the start of the Poppy Roberts on 17th Feb. We might need to borrow some extra Bridgepads for this event – Derek to ask Victoria if they are willing to the loan. With both rooms operational, we are now dealing with a large number of Bridgepads and this causes the movement of so much data to slow down. Allan suggests that we will need to spend up to $2,000 to improve the hardware. Allan was asked to evaluate what was needed for a computer upgrade. 

  B.  Session results, board summaries and personal scorecards can 
now be posted to the website. However, it does make for a lengthy and 
unappealing site. Allan to discuss the design of the website with Greg 
and Dean and then to make contact the Corrinne Davies who designed 
Victoria’s website.

  C.  Directors Training:- 15 candidates have put themselves forward to 
take the Directors exam. The lessons will be held at four venues this 
year with Wellington being host to the 27th February session.
  D.  Directors’ remuneration:- With Directors becoming more qualified, a better level of pay is needed. This will be discussed later when we have a full picture of our financial situation for 2010.

  E.  Session times:- various delays are created by using the Bridgepads 
and it is unrealistic to expect play to finish before 10.40 – 10.45pm.

  F.  A new RF Receiver has been ordered from Martin as the current 
one is proving faulty.


  G.  Motion regarding the acceptance of ‘late’ entries for club nights and 
tournaments:


“Entries for club nights and tournaments will be accepted up until 
the Bridgepads have been set (the movement for the session of play 
has been entered into the Bridge Pads). Once the Bridgepads have 
been set, no further entries will be accepted.”   Derek / Peter  CARRIED

The only exception to this is if a pair or one partner of a pair has 
indicated by phone or message that they will be attending but are 
running late. If this situation arises, directors are encouraged to seek the 
support of the Grade Captain, Tournament Director or member of the 
Committee to support this directive.


This directive is to be announced to the Grades by the Grade Captain.
  H.  Poppy Roberts / Premier Teams format:-  The final for the Poppy Roberts will now be made up of 22 pairs with the same carry over as previously. Any other changes would be discussed at an AGM.

Work is still being done on the arrangements for the Premier Teams.

  I.  Deputy Chief Director:-The person appointed needs to be a Tournament Director or one going for the exam. Allan will suggest some names to the committee by email.
5.   Financial Report and Property

Dayle produced a detailed financial report. A Budget will be given to the March meeting.

Charities Commission: Two sections of our Club Rules need to be changed to meet the criteria of the Charities Commission. 

1) Our charitable purpose.  

2) Where the Club assets go to if the Club is wound up. An extension of time is needed for these matters to be considered.


Peter to be asked to give and opinion.

6.  Correspondence


Our web-site host will not be operating beyond 30th June 2010. Greg has recommended another host at $90 per annum. Greg to be asked to look into this for the committee.

7.  Club Manager’s Report:   The report was tabled.

New Member:- Lew Skinner - 1
8.  Sub-Committee Reports

Bar Report:  Ruth produced a report. 

Members and Lessons: The next series of Beginners Lessons will start on 16th February. 28 people have registered for the classes. Ruth and Bridget will organise wine and cheese for the first night. 

Communications and website: There was nothing to report.


Tournament and Social: 




1. Interclub: Entries have been called for Interclub to start in March. Entries close on Tuesday February 23rd. Dayle to make the entries to Tony Sutich. A sheet to be put up on the Interclub Board to be used by individuals requiring a team.




2. Wellington Open/Junior will be held 14th February. Sue and Dayle will collect the entry fee. Janet to look after morning tea and Ruth the bar.  The caterers are charging $11 per head but that does not include setting up or doing the dishes after the meal. Members to be asked to come in for an hour to help after the meal has been served.




3. NZ Trials – A budget has been sent to NZBridge and we are awaiting their reply.

Property: Suzanne produced a report outlining the work needed to be done around the Club building.

a) Carpet: The main room has become a priority. Janet will get quotes for new carpet in the main room and also the foyer.


b) The concrete band around the base and the head of the building. This is in a dilapidated state particularly around the main entrance. A job description will be produced and given to those who will tender for the work.


c) Club room walls. The chairs are leaving a black rim around the walls where they rub against the paint work. The cleaner to be asked to give a quote for cleaning this off and for cleaning the stairwell of black marks.


d) A new battery is needed for the emergency lantern in the committee room.
9.  General Business  

The Employment Contracts for Dot and Allan will be considered at a later 
date.
Meeting ended  8.10pm.

Next meeting: 8th March 2010
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